March/April 2017

Greetings from toasty Uganda! We pray this prayer letter finds you all well and serving the Lord in your field. It has been a busy last two months. I want to thank each and every one of you who have prayed and who supports us financially. Many of you read and called us about our prayer request we mentioned last month. I'm glad to say that we have all of our paperwork completed to be in the country for a year now.

Since our last prayer letter we have went from a bible study in the village of Kasambya to planting a church. We are in the process of buying land and preparing to build a church there now. I am encouraged at how the people are giving toward the work there. On the first week of May, we held a 3 day tent meeting and visited many homes and held meetings each night. The Lord blessed and we saw 18 souls saved that week! We are getting those discipled and growing in the Lord. Currently, we have no discipleship material in the Luganda language. We are working with some Nationals to try and translate some materials into the Luganda language for our discipleship classes. This week we will graduate three from a discipleship course we have had them on for 12 weeks. It's exciting to see these guys growing in the Lord and being used of the Lord!

We have been holding another bible study in the town of Buwenge where there is a National named Elijah that we have been working with, and we had our first Sunday service there last Sunday at Buwenge Baptist Church! This makes our second church plant here! So our time is spent between

these 2 works, I preach on Wednesday at Buwenge; and Thursday and Sunday Kasambya. During the week, we hold discipleship classes at our home for about 6 people. We are excited to have a little part in the great commission.









There has been many who have asked us if we have any needs, and I've been hesitant to say anything because I want the Lord to move hearts and not me. With that being said, our greatest need is much prayer as we move forward in the ministry and this building program. Also, for discernment in dealing with the people, many will try to deceive you here. As for the material needs we are in need of repairs to our car, it needs a set of shocks, and some suspension work. With the ministry being so spread out and me being gone so much, we are praying for a boda {motorcycle} to use for transportation so I don't leave the family without a way of going. There are many other needs we will have with the church building, such as benches, keyboard, pulpit, etc. I know our Lord will supply these needs. I only write because many have asked us to list some needs. If the Lord moves you to help with these, then we would be grateful. If you have any questions please contact me through our skype number listed on this letter.

I want to thank each and every one of you again for your prayers and faithful support. We love each and every one of you and pray for you daily!

PRAYER REQUEST

Wisdom and discernment Power of God on our lives Vehicle repairs The building program in Kasambya Souls to be saved and discipled

In His Service,

Missionaries to Uganda,

East Africa

SENDING CHURCH: **Welcome Baptist Church**

15 Iris Drive . LaGrange, GA 30241

(706)884-2183_ -

Mission Board & Support Address:

Prayer Baptist Mission International

P.O. Box 160849 • Boiling Springs, SC 29316

General Director: Gary Tingen • (864) 599-5132 ■

PERSONAL CONTACT: **Bro. Kevin Noles**

Phone: 334-646-0504 • Skype # 13342194221

Email: kevinnoles@rocketmail.com